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A Bill 

 

Bill History 

 

 

Our current Student Fee Regulations include certain sections that are state law, however 

the laws have changes and we have failed to change the SFR.  Section 2.3.7 in the SFR is 

one such stipulation that is no longer applicable.  The latest CCHE regulations no longer 

restrict the use of student fees for recruitment. 

 

Bill Summary 

 

This bill removes section 2.3.7 from the UCSU Student Fee Regulations, which states: 

University policies and practices with respect to recruiting of prospective students are 

subject to regulation internally as well as by the Colorado Commission on Higher 

Education.  Any request for student fee support of a recruiting activity intending to 

encourage non-UCB students to attend UCB will not be considered except upon written 

endorsement by the Chancellor of the Boulder Campus.  

 

 

THEREFORE, be it enacted by the University of Colorado Student Union 

Legislative Council, THAT: 

 

Section 1:  Removes the gavel from section 2.3.7 from the University of Colorado 

Student Union Student Fee Regulations. 

 

Section 2: Remove section 2.3.7 from the University of Colorado Student Union Student 

Fee’s Regulations.  

 

Section 3: Renumber all following clauses accordingly. 

 

Section 4:  All student fee expenditures used for recruiting purposes following the 

passage of this bill shall be subject to approval of Legislative Council.  

 



Section 5:  This bill goes into effect upon passage. 

4/19/01    Passed      7-6-3 

4/26/01    Passed      6-4-0 

 

 

__________________________________      _________________________________          

Leslie Woodworth, Leg Council President   John A. Moore, Jr., Tri-executive 

 

 

 

 

__________________________________   _________________________________ 

Anthony Goodman, Tri-executive    Christine Johnsen, Tri-executive 

 


